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Massachusetts Water Resources Commission 


Receipt of a Request for Determination of Applicability 

Under the Interbasin Transfer Act 

MGL Chapter 21 Sections 8b-8d 


On January 30,2008, the Massachusetts Water Resources Commission (WRC) 
received a request for determination of applicability under the Interbasin Transfer Act 
(M.G.L. Chapter 21 $$ 8B-8D) from the town of Foxborough for a regional 
wastewater disposal plan. Foxborough is proposing to transfer approximately 0.02 
mgd of wastewater from the Neponset River basin to the Taunton River basin, if 
the Town joins a regional wastewater disposal facility. However, this may be 
offset by an import of approximately 0.11 mgd from sources within the Taunton 
h v e r  basin that will discharged through a wastewater treatment plant at Patriots 
Place in the Neponset River basin. 

If all the required information has been provided, the WRC will discuss this request 
at its March 13,2008 meeting. A vote to approve or deny the request may be taken 
at this meeting. However, if it is not voted upon at the March meeting, a vote will be 
taken at the April 10,2008 WRC meeting. These meetings are scheduled to be held 
at 1 PM in Conference Room 2B, second floor of the Saltonstall Building, 100 
Cambridge Street, Boston, MA. 

As required by the Interbasin Transfer Act regulations (3 13 CMR 4.00), copies of 
thls notice have been sent to the municipalities directly affected. For hrther 
information, contact Michele Drury, Department of Conservation and Recreation, 
Office of Water Resources, (6 17) 626-1 366. 


